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It’s time for the 46th Sheffield Garden Walk & Music Festival!
BY LAURY LEWIS

Sheffield
Neighborhood News

Photos for SN
N

 by C
raig Skorburg

Kids’ Corner always wows the youngsters.Sheffield is filled with friends and neighbors every July.

More than 70 gardens will be on display during the 2014 
Sheffield Garden Walk & Music Festival. Did you enter 
yours?

Continued on page 2

Volunteers needed
for the Garden Walk

Volunteers are needed for this 
year’s Sheffield Garden Walk 
& Music Festival. There 
are openings in Beverages, 

Gates, and Architectural Tours.
Volunteer with your friends and 

family. Every volunteer will be able 
to enjoy all of the music, gardens, 
and other events of the 46th Annual 
Sheffield Garden Walk & Music 
Festival.

If you are interested in 
volunteering for “Summer’s Best 
Festival”, please sign up online at 
sheffieldgardenwalk.com. If you have 
questions, please contact volunteer 
coordinator Hillary Szanto at 
hszanto@gmail.com.

The Sheffield Garden Walk & Music 
Festival is the second-oldest garden 
walk in the Chicagoland area and 
one of the largest festivals.  This year’s 

event will be held on Saturday, July 19, and 
Sunday, July 20. This year, we have over 70 
gardens on display representing some of the 
best gardens in Chicago.  Blue Moon will be 
our major sponsor this year.  The Sheffield 
Neighborhood Association has partnered with 
Chicago Special Events to organize the best 
Sheffield Garden Walk ever. 

Chicago Craft Beer Festival
New this year will be the Chicago Craft Beer 
Festival located in the parking lot between 
St. Vincent DePaul Church and the DePaul 
Student Center. There will be over 100 beers 
available to sample from noon to 4 pm both 
days. Admission is $40 for which you will 
receive 15 three-ounce tastes. Purchase tickets 
online at craftbeerfestivalchicago.com.

Musical Entertainment 
Our headliners will include ZZ Ward, Freddy 
Jones Band, The Samples, Meiko, Trippin Billies, 
and Wedding Banned.   New this year will 
be a second music stage located on Sheffield, 
north of Belden. Go to Sheffieldgardenwalk.
com for more information about the musical 
entertainment.  Again this year as a special 
event, SNA First Vice President Ted Wrobleski 
has arranged for Barry Winograd and the 

Alternatives Big Band to provide two free 
concerts on the grounds of the Little Sisters of 
the Poor at Magnolia and Belden from 2 pm 
to 5 pm on Saturday and from 1 pm to 4 pm 
on Sunday.

Thank Our Sponsors with Your Patronage and 
Goodwill
Additional sponsors this year include 
Lakeshore Sport and Fitness, 101.9 – The 
Mix, St. Vincent DePaul Church, Wintrust 

Visitors to the Sheffield Garden Walk & Music Festival 
quickly learn why Sheffield is known as the “Garden District 
of Chicago.”
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE It’s time for the Garden Walk!
BY MALCOLM LAMBE

Sheffield Neighborhood News is the publication of the 
Sheffield Neighborhood Association (SNA), a community 
organization representing the commercial, industrial and 
residential constituencies in the area bounded by Halsted 
on the east, the Chicago River on the west, Fullerton on the 
north, and Armitage on the south. The address of SNA is 
2233 N. Kenmore, Chicago, IL 60614; e-mail, info@shef-
fieldneighborhood.org.

www.sheffieldneighborhood.org

Sheffield Neighborhood Association
President		  Malcolm Lambe
First Vice-President	 Ted Wrobleski
Second Vice-President	 Laury Lewis
Secretary		  Lisa Elkins
Treasurer	   	 Randall Royer
Assistant Treasurer	 David Zoretic
Past President		  Dan Hermann

Board of Directors: David Bassin, Bob Birkmeyer, Michelle 
Bracke, Pete Burgeson, John D’Antonio, Laurie Dom-
browski, Lisa Elkins, Brett Gallagher, Patty Hayes, Colleen 
Kennedy, Ann Redgate, John Roberts, Tony Russomanno, 
Hilliary Szanto, Terry Tolwin. Committee Chairs: Commu-
nications, Laurie Dombrowski, Hilliary Szanto, and Ted 
Wrobleski; Community Safety, John Roberts; Events, David 
Bassin; Historic Resources, Ted Wrobleski; Long-Range 
Planning, Malcolm Lambe; Membership, Tony Russomanno; 
Neighborhood Relations: Patty Hayes; Parks & Beautifica-
tion, Laurence Lewis; Planning, Ted Wrobleski; Schools, 
TBA; Garden Walk, Laurence Lewis and Richard Ashbeck.

Staff of Sheffield Neighborhood News
Editor		           	 Jay Becker, 773-481-1147
Advertising Manager	 Rhonda Emrich, 312-203-4747
Items to be considered for the Sheffield Neighborhood 
News should be sent to: Jay Becker, Editor, SNA, 2233 N. 
Kenmore, Chicago, IL 60614.

Calendar
July 19-20, Saturday and Sunday, 45th Sheffield Gar-
den Walk & Music Festival. 
August 5, Tuesday, 7 pm, “Cloudy With A Chance Of 
Meatballs 2” screening, Trebes Park.
August 5, Tuesday, 7:15 pm, SNA Board meeting.
September 2, Tuesday, 7:15 pm, SNA Board meeting.
October 7, Tuesday, 7:15 pm, SNA Board meeting.
November 4, Tuesday, 7:15 pm, SNA Board meeting.
December 2, Tuesday, 7:15 pm, SNA Board meeting.

Check SNN or visit the SNA website at www.
sheffieldneighborhood.org to learn more about these 
and other neighborhood events.

Continued from page 1

The Sheffield Neighborhood Associa-
tion is pleased to present the 46th Shef-
field Garden Walk & Music Festival (the 
“Garden Walk”).  The SNA is a not-for-

profit organization that supports local charities 
and public schools, funds various neighborhood 
beautification projects, and communicates with its 
membership, aldermanic offices and other gov-
ernment agencies regarding all matters important 
to the neighborhood.  If you are a resident of the 
neighborhood, and not already a member of the 
SNA, please consider the benefits of membership 
and become involved in our all-volunteer organi-
zation.

The Garden Walk is the primary fundraiser for 
the SNA.  When the Garden Walk first started, it 
was one of the only summer festivals in Chicago.   
Over the years, however, the number of events on 
the same weekend of the Garden Walk has grown 
and grown, which has significantly changed the 
competitive landscape for this important fund-
raiser.  With the increased competition, the net 
proceeds from the Garden Walk have steadily 
declined.  As a result, a carefully considered deci-
sion was made to partner with a professional Event 
Management Company, Special Events Manage-
ment, the leading event management company in 
Chicago. We are also for the first time presenting 
the 3rd Annual Chicago Craft Beer Festival, which 
features local microbrews and will be a sort of 
festival within the Garden Walk from noon to 4 
pm Saturday and Sunday.  Other exciting improve-
ments to the Garden Walk include an expanded 
venue, with an additional stage to the north on 
Sheffield, and a greater variety of food vendors.  
Kids’ Corner will be on Belden from Kenmore 
extending into Sheffield. 

A challenge we continually face with the Gar-
den Walk, especially in recent years, is the percep-
tion by many attendees that it really isn’t neces-
sary to make a donation at the gates.  While we 
can’t require an admission to be paid by everyone 
entering the Garden Walk, because of the use of 
public streets for the event, we also cannot survive 
without such donations.  We think the suggested 
donation of $10 is quite a bargain for the quality 
of the entertainment and venue provided year-in 
and year-out.  So, please do make a donation and 
encourage your friends and family to do the same, 
so we can continue to present one of the most 
traditional and best Chicago summer events and 
support the many worthwhile neighborhood chari-
ties, public schools, and parks, and other impor-
tant projects that rely on our funding.

As always, it is also important to note the 
many key partnerships we rely on to not only 
make the Garden Walk a reality, but also to 
maintain the relevance and viability of the SNA.  
In addition to the individuals and businesses that 
comprise our membership, a special thanks to St. 
Vincent de Paul Parish and DePaul University as 
well as the many generous sponsors you see listed 
at the Garden Walk.

Please take advantage of the garden, archi-
tectural, and St. Vincent de Paul Church tours and 
learn more about what makes the Sheffield neigh-
borhood so unique and special.

Thank you for your support.

MALCOLM LAMBE

Financial/First Chicago Bank & Trust, Treasure 
Island Foods, DePaul University, Fifth Third 
Bank, Christy Webber Landscapes, Christy 
Webber Farm and Garden, Home Depot–
Lincoln Park on Halsted, The Reader, and Ice 
Mountain.  Their sponsorship helps us ensure 
that the Sheffield Garden Walk & Music Festival 
will be a financial success, generating funds for 
the operation of the Sheffield Neighborhood 
Association and allowing us to make generous 
contributions to local parks, schools, and other 
neighborhood charities.  When you visit or talk 
to any of these sponsors, please tell them that 
you appreciate their participation. ATMs will 
again be available on site.  

Gardens
The heart of the Garden Walk are the over 70 
gardens that our residents open for viewing 
to show off their horticultural skills. The 
gardens will be open from noon to 5:30 pm 
both days.  Christy Webber Landscapes and 
Christy Webber Farm and Garden will again 
be the gardens’ sponsor.  A special thanks to 
the garden exhibitors for helping Sheffield be 
“the Garden District of Chicago.”  Jeannie and 
Tom Lawson and myself  have worked hard 
to find the best and most interesting gardens.  
Additionally, there will be two garden tours 
each day given by a landscape professional — 
Brian Shea of Voltaire’s Gardener and Laury 
Lewis of Foliage Fantasies — to several gardens, 
providing a wealth of information as to plant 
selection, design, and maintenance. The tours 
will begin at 3:30 pm each day and signing up 
at the information booth is required. These fill 
quickly every year. The Sheffield Neighborhood 
Association was instrumental in helping Little 
Sisters of the Poor create an award-winning 
enabling garden for its residents located at 
Magnolia and Belden.  Please stop by and 
enjoy its garden as well as the music of Barry 
Winograd and the Alternatives Big Band on 
both days.

Architectural Tours
Did you know that part of the Sheffield 
Neighborhood is an historic district? Learn 
more from Polly Kelly, who was one of the 
founders of the Sheffield Garden Walk in 
1969 and continues her efforts to show off 
the neighborhood by once again this year 
offering free, guided architectural tours.  Sign 
up early each day, because the tours always fill 
up.  Tours start at 2 pm and 4 pm on Saturday 
and 1 and 3 on Sunday from the information 
booth on the Church lawn along Webster.  In 
addition, historic St. Vincent DePaul Church 
will be offering tours both days.  Please sign up 
at the information desk for both the Sheffield 
neighborhood tours and the Church tours. 

Kids’ Corner
Kids Corner has moved to Belden between 
Sheffield and Kenmore.  Kids’ Corner will have 
several rides, a petting zoo, pony rides, music, a 
hands-on activity from Home Depot, programs 
from Lakeshore Sport and Fitness, kids’ yoga 
and many other popular attractions.  Kids’ 
Corner will be open from noon to 5:30 pm both 
days. 

Restaurants
New this year are Derby, Nicholas Quality 

Meats, L&D Restaurant, St. Vincent DePaul 
Church, Greek Delight, Genoa Italian, Home 
Bakery, and Bridgeport Pastry.  Popular beer 
choices will include Coors Light and Blue 
Moon.

Neighborhood Organizations
Funds raised during the Sheffield Garden 
Walk & Music Festival go to each of the 
three schools in our neighborhood and 
the nationally ranked Lincoln Park High 
School as well as to neighborhood parks and 
beautification and other worthy charitable 
organizations. The donation will be $7 till 3 
pm and $10 after 3 pm. The Garden Walk & 
Music Festival will run from noon to 10 pm 
on Saturday and Sunday.  The gardens will be 
open for viewing noon to 5:30 pm both days 
and Kids’ Corner will be open from noon until 
5:30 pm both days.

Armitage Merchants
Please support the merchants on Armitage 
Avenue as they have their fabulous annual 
sidewalk sale during the Sheffield Garden Walk 
& Music Festival. 

Please go to our website, 
sheffieldgardenwalk.com for more information. 
If you are interested in volunteering, please go 
to the website.

SEE YOU AT THE SHEFFIELD GARDEN 
WALK & MUSIC FESTIVAL — JULY 19-20, 
2014!
Laury Lewis is co-chairman of the Sheffield 
Garden Walk & Music Festival.
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A lovely evening at the 2014 SNA Patrons’ Party

Sheffield
Garden Walk

&
Music Festival

July 19-20, 2014
Allison Spriggs, Patrons’ Party hosts Amy and Kevin Meszaros, 
and Hilliary Szanto at the 2014 event.

BY HILLIARY SZANTO

SNA would like to extend a very special thank-
you to Kevin and Amy Meszaros for opening up 
their beautiful home to host this year’s Patrons’ 
Party on Friday, June 6.  It was a terrific night to 

visit with neighbors and friends, old and new.  It gave 
all who attended an opportunity to share stories, spread 
laughter and come together as a community.

SNA would also like to acknowledge and extend 
their genuine appreciation to the following sponsor and 
volunteers for their considerable time and contribu-
tions.  
Beverage Sponsor
Vin Chicago
Volunteers
Allison Spriggs
Hilliary Szanto
Patty Hayes

Again, our sincerest gratitude to all who made the 
evening such a great success!
Hilliary Szanto is a member of the SNA Board of Direc-
tors.

Market reminders 

The Farmers’ Market in Lincoln Park takes place on Saturdays in the Lincoln Park High School 
Parking lot at Armitage and Orchard. Market hours are 7 am to 1 pm.

The Green City Market, Chicago’s only year-round sustainable green market, takes place 
near the south end of Lincoln Park between Stockton Drive and Clark on Wednesdays and 

Saturdays. The market will continue through October 25; market hours are 7 am to 1 pm.   Discounted 
parking is available for $10 for the first two hours with validation in the Chicago Historical Museum 
parking lot off of Stockton Drive (for validation, patron must make a minimum $5 purchase at the mar-
ket). There is a special Early Bird Parking rate on Wednesday mornings. Arrive between 7 am and 9 am, 
stay for an hour or less, and your parking is $5. Stop by the info table for your validated ticket.

The Green City Market offers chef’s demonstrations and programs for children.
For more information about the Green City Market and its programs, call 773-880-1266 or visit 

http://www.greencitymarket.org. For more information about Farmers’ Markets, call the Department of 
Special Events at 312- 744-3315 or visit http://www.chicagofarmersmarkets.us.

http://www.chicagofarmersmarkets.us
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Garden Walk weekend reminders

Sheffield neighbors planning parties during 
Garden Walk weekend, July 19-20, should 
remember that the following are prohibited by 
city ordinance:

§	 Drinking on the public way
§	 Blocking the public way, including sidewalks
§	 Littering on the public way, including 

parkways
§	 Excessive noise:

§	 Sound cannot be louder than an 
average conversational level between 
10 pm and 8 am if it can be heard at a 
distance of 100 feet or more from the 
property line

§	 Sound cannot be audible from a 
distance of 200 feet or more from the 
point of generation

§	 No person can operate a radio or tape 
recorder or similar device on the public 
way if the sound generated is audible at 
a distance of greater than 75 feet 

And don’t forget to:
§	 Be safe:

o	 read the city’s porch safety info on 
the other side of this notice

§	 Be courteous:  
o	 to neighbors – residential and 

business – and to Garden Walk 
visitors. 

The Police Department is aware of the 
numerous complaints lodged regarding parties 
in this area and intends to closely monitor the 
situation.  Please read the attached notices from the 
18th District.

If you have any questions, please call Alderman 
Smith’s office at 773-348-9500, Alderman 
Waguespack’s office at 773-248-1330, or the 
Sheffield Neighborhood Association at 773-929-
9255.  Thank you for your cooperation, 

43RD WARD ALDERMAN MICHELE SMITH
32ND WARD ALDERMAN SCOTT WAGUESPACK
SHEFFIELD NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION

From 18th District
Police Commander Dunn

D
ear Property Owner, 
The Sheffield Garden Walk will be held 
on Saturday, July 19, and Sunday, July 20, 
2014. This letter is being sent to inform 

you that there will be a ZERO tolerance policy on 
all illegal activities/behaviors; drinking on the public 
way, public urination, moving of indoor furniture 
outside blocking the public way, or to accommodate 
overcrowded house parties, loud music, littering and 
overcrowded porches will not be permitted. As a 
landlord or homeowner, YOU are obligated to moni-
tor illegal behavior on or in your property. Tenants 
and property owners will be held accountable and 
to the letter of the law. Property owners will be cited 
for any violations of the law or municipal code as 
appropriate. 

As always, the police have worked with the 
Sheffield Neighbors, the Alderman, businesses, and 
residents to make this a safe and enjoyable event. 
We try to educate our community by flyering simple 
safety tips/reminders in an effort to be pro-active. 
Further, we discuss opportunities to work together at 
Beat Community Meetings which we invite you to 
attend on the second Thursday of every odd month 
at the Old Town Triangle, 1765 N. North Park Ave., 
from 7-8 p.m. We appreciate your thoughts and ideas 
and look forward to your continued feedback to help 
“measure our successes.” 

We also encourage you to share your concerns 
with the Sheffield Neighborhood Association so that 
it is aware of the impact its event has on the quality 
of life in this area. 

Sincerely, 
William Dunn
District Commander

			   COMMUNITY
			   REMINDER! 

	
			   SHEFFIELD GARDEN WALK &
			   MUSIC FESTIVAL
			   SATURDAY, JULY 19, 2014
			   &
			   SUNDAY, JULY 20, 2014
    
In cooperation with the Sheffield Neighborhood Association, we urge 
you to help keep this weekend safe:	

v	The Chicago Police will be highly visible.
v	Use common sense with house parties; i.e., music, 

parking, litter.
v	You are responsible for guests at your party.
v	Keep the number of guests manageable.
v	Be mindful of porch occupancy.
v	Be attentive to excessive noise.
v	Blocking the public way is prohibited; this includes 

sidewalks.
v	Placing of furniture (sofas, tables, etc.) on the public way 

is prohibited without a license.
v	No drinking on the public way.  This will be strictly 

enforced.
 

Remember! This is a residential community.  
Please celebrate responsibly!

For further information, contact the 18th District Community Policing Office at 312-742-5778.

Excessive Noise:
§	Sound cannot be louder than an average conversational level between 10 pm and 8 

am if it can be heard at a distance of 100 feet or more from the property line.
§	Sound cannot be audible from a distance of 200 feet or more from the point of 

generation.
No person can operate a radio or tape recorder or similar device on the public way if the sound 
generated is audible at a distance.

Excerpted from the City of Chicago’s warning regarding danger of overloading porches/decks 
with people, grills, and heavy lawn furniture:

“Porches are not designed for large parties or as storage areas.  Their purpose is to provide access 
and exits to a dwelling unit.

Building owners and tenants should be aware of the following signs of a structurally unsound 
porch/deck system:

•	 Decks pulling away from the exterior wall
•	 Weak footing at ground level
•	 Extensive exterior peeling paint
•	 Loose handrails
•	 Cracked or rotted members (i.e., steps, handrails, decking, etc.)
•	 Leaking roof structures, gutters and downspouts above porch systems
•	 Loose and rotting decking and floor joists
•	 Improper connection of structural members (e.g., upright and lookouts)
•	 Balusters improperly installed and maintained

If you notice any signs of structural problems with an exterior porch system, please contact 311 and 
a building inspector will investigate the property.”
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BY MICHELLE BRACKE

SNA sponsors local sculpture

“Dino Bloom,” installed at 1171 W. Belden.

Porch and deck safety measures

The City of Chicago warns residents of the danger of overloading 
porches or decks with people, grills, or heavy lawn furniture.  
The warning emphasizes that porches are designed to provide 
ingress and egress to dwelling units and not to serve as storage 

areas or venues for large parties.  Property owners, landlords, and 
tenants share the responsibility of maintaining a safe environment.

This warning is especially important for those of you who plan 
summer parties, especially during the upcoming Sheffield Garden Walk 
& Festival.

The warning enumerates signs of a structurally unsound porch or 
deck system:

•	 Decks pulling away from the exterior wall
•	 Weak footing at ground level
•	 Extensive exterior peeling paint
•	 Loose handrails
•	 Cracked or rotted members (e.g., steps, handrails, decking)
•	 Leaking roof structures, gutters, and downspouts above the system
•	 Loose and rotting decking and floor joists
•	 Improper connection of structural members (e.g., upright and 

lookouts)
•	 Balusters improperly installed and maintained

The Chicago Building Code establishes the standards for porch and 
deck construction.  The city recommends hiring a licensed contractor 
with extensive experience building or repairing porches and decks.  The 
building owner bears the ultimate responsibility for obtaining a building 
permit to install or repair a porch or deck, however.  

Architectural drawings may be required:  porch and deck prototype 
construction guidelines and standards are available.

For additional information about porch and deck safety, including 
a guide to maintenance and evaluation, guides to design, and Porch 
FAQs, visit www.cityofchicago.org, or contact the Department of 
Buildings at 312-744-3600 or buildings@cityofchicago.org.

Most important, report signs of structural problems to 311; a building 
inspector then will investigate. 

T
his month, Micki LeMieux’s sculpture, 
“Dino Bloom,” was installed in the Sheffield 
neighborhood as part of the 2014 Chicago 
Sculpture Exhibit (“CSE”).  SNA sponsored 

the piece, which is located at 1171 W. Belden in front 
of Oscar Mayer School, where it will remain for the 
next year.  

In an artist statement, Ms. LeMieux explained that 
she focuses her work on organic forms, particularly 
all the tiny little live things found in the microscopic 
world.  She views her challenge as trying to create 
a bridge between the beautiful, unfolding forms 
of nature and the mind of the viewer to see all the 
earth, including humankind, as one living organism.   
Her work is intended to be a playful reminder that 
wholeness is a collective of many diverse parts, and 
the survival of the whole can depend upon the smallest 
of the parts.  She creates these forms in large scale 
for outdoor sculpture and installations, to illustrate 
the various metapatterns and designs that entwine us 
within nature, in which everything is connected and 
has purpose. 

Dino Bloom was designed by Ms. LeMieux to 
represent one of the many forms found in the marine 
world of phytoplankton.  She states that this particular 
plankton, dinoflagellates, is not really a bad guy, but 
when out of balance is responsible for the red blooms, 
which can have a toxic effect on aquatic life.  She 
believes the significance of all types of plankton and 
their connection with a sustainable planet are often 
overlooked due to their tiny size, but they are part 
of the network of life, where in nature everything is 
connected and has purpose.

Dino Bloom is one of 27 sculptures selected for 
the CSE, which is a privately funded Illinois not-for-
profit corporation founded in 2001 by then-Alderman 
Vi Daley.  Daley initially created the Lincoln Park 
Community Art Initiative to beautify the Lincoln Park 
neighborhood in a new way.  The mission is to bring 
art to the neighborhoods, and allow members of the 
community to encounter art while going about their 
daily lives.  

The first CSE show was mounted in 2002 with 
eight sculptures that were on display from May 
through October. The show has continued to grow 
every year and has earned many accolades.  In 2008, 
the event’s size nearly doubled when Alderman Tom 
Tunney brought the Lakeview neighborhood into the 
show. Following the 10-year anniversary of the show, 
additional neighborhoods joined and the name was 
changed to reflect a growing interest in sculpture 
throughout the city, Chicago Sculpture Exhibit.  Today, 
sculptures are located in Lincoln Park, Lakeview, 
Rogers Park, Uptown, Jefferson Park, Portage Park, and 
Gladstone Park.  

Every year, the CSE issues a “Call for Artists.”  
A jury of sponsors then selects the new pieces for 
placement in the spring.  Selected artists are awarded 
a small stipend in return for a one-year display of 
their creation.  This year, there were many amazing 
and inspiring pieces, and the jury spent several hours 
reviewing maquettes and photos to select the pieces 
that would be sponsored.   For the first time, pieces 
were submitted by art students at Gordon Tech College 
Prep (now renamed DePaul College Prep), with the 

selected piece titled Six Degrees of Contemplation.  
All of the works are available for purchase at the 
conclusion of the exhibit.

In addition to the Sheffield Neighborhood 
Association, sponsors include John Barleycorn, the 
Honorable Vi Daley, General Iron, Alderman Michele 
Smith, Lincoln Park Chamber of Commerce, Old 
Town Triangle Association, Wrightwood Neighbors 
Association, Susan and Harry Seigle, Old Town 
Merchants and Residents Association, DePaul 
University, A. Finkl & Sons, Lakeview East Chamber of 
Commerce, Newsweb Corporation, Prescence Saint 
Joseph Hospital, Chicago Cubs, Chicago Apartment 
Finders, East Lakeview Neighbors, Lakeview Chamber 
of Commerce, Alderman Tom Tunney, Reside Living, 
Northalsted Business Alliance, Six Corners Association, 
45th Ward Placemaking Committee, Uptown United, 
and Rogers Park Business Alliance.  

For more information regarding the artists, 
sculpture and installation locations, including a helpful 
map, please see www.chicagosculptureexhibit.org.  
The kickoff party was held on June 27, and trolley tours 
are expected to take place periodically throughout the 
year.
Michelle Bracke is a member of the SNA Board of 
Directors.

CSE Executive Director Barbara Guttman, artist Micki 
LeMieux, and SNA Board Member and jurist Michelle Bracke 
at the June 27 Chicago Sculpture Exhibit kick-off party at 
Sedgwick Studios.

http://www.cityofchicago.org
mailto:buildings@cityofchicago.org
http://www.chicagosculptureexhibit.org
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Community safety update
BY JOHN ROBERTS

With summer in full swing, it is a great time 
for all to enjoy all the great music at the 
various festivals and concerts.  Caution 
should be taken to ensure that your hear-

ing is protected. 
Experts say that hearing loss after attending a con-

cert or festival is not a sign of damage but that the ears 
are protecting themselves. Scientists in Australia believe 
that short-term hearing loss after being exposed to loud 
music may be the body’s way of protecting or cop-
ing with the problem. However, these same scientists 
warn that this defense mechanism cannot help against 
sustained high-frequency assault on the ears.  This also 
goes for loud music with headphones and in the car.   

You should especially take caution if you bring 
your children to the concerts and festivals. I have seen 
too many parents with their children on their shoulders 
close to the speakers. Earplugs are very cheap and can 
be brought at any drugstore. 

Sparklers & firecrackers in the wrong hands can 
lead to serious injury. The tip of a sparkler can reach 
1000ºC to 1600ºC in temperature. Children should 
be cautioned not to touch the tip and keep it at arm’s 
length away from the body. Any fireworks are also a 
great source of injury: Caution-Caution-Caution when 
handling.

GO TO THE BEAT MEETINGS—YOU COULD 
LEARN A GREAT DEAL!

Crime Reminders, Bulletins
1.	 Always remember when something seems 
suspicious or you witness a crime, do not hesitate to 

call 911.  Without your help, the Chicago Police have a 
harder time protecting the neighborhood.
2.	 SNA urges you to sign up for crime bulletins 
provided the Chicago Police Department’s Sergeant 
Schulman. The bulletins advise the community of the 
area incidents and/or criminals that are operating in this 
neighborhood. Sign up by sending a request via email to 
Cynthia.Schumann@chicagopolice.org.  If you have any 
questions regarding the latest crime bulletins, call the 18th 
District Community Policing Office at 312-742-5778.

Crime Track
For some time, SNA has tracked the major incidences of 
crime, to keep the neighbors informed. Your vigilance 
has helped the police to keep this area’s crime incidence 
down.  Please keep up the good work by getting involved 
with the CAPS meetings and calling 911.

Initially, the project has been tracking non-domestic 
crimes to persons that occur on the streets, sidewalks, 
and alleys. The statistics will be somewhat dated in that 
they are based upon what is available from the Chicago 
Police Department’s CLEARpath website on the date that 
material must be submitted for publication.  Thus, for this 
issue, the project tracked crimes from April 20 through 
June 18, 2014. This is not every incident but gives a good 
representation of the activity.

DAY/TIME		  BLOCK		  LOCATION	    CRIME TYPE
April 27/ 3:00 PM	 2000 N. Halsted 	 Street	    Simple Battery
June 01/ 11:20 PM	 1000 W. Belden	 Sidewalk	    Simple Battery
June 05/ 03:15 AM	 2000 N. Halsted	 Sidewalk	    Simple Battery
Numerous Larceny/Theft under $500

TOTALS
April 20-June 20 (approximately 60 days) x 3 incidents = 
1 incident per 20 days

February 16-April 16 (approximately 60 days) x 9 inci-
dents = 1 incident per 6.66 days

Upcoming Dates to Remember
CAPS Meetings:
The Chicago Police Department monthly CAPS meet-
ings are helpful in understanding the policing efforts 
in our district (the 18th).  The police prepare charts and 
maps that identify all crimes committed in the last 
month and discuss their efforts to arrest the perpetra-
tors.  They also bring the incident reports if a member 
of the community wants further details of a crime.  In 
addition, the police bring guest speakers from the vari-
ous departments to discuss their roles in the preven-
tion of crime and give helpful suggestions on how the 
community can help.  The police have a number of 
pamphlets pointing out ways to protect yourself and the 
community, as well. 

Attending a CAPS meeting is the best way to com-
municate your concerns to the officers who patrol your 
community.  SNA members attend the meetings, but 
they need your support.  I strongly urge members of 
the community to take an active interest in the CAPS 
program to show community support for the police.

*Beats 1811, 1812, 1813 & 1814 
(1811-North Ave north to Fullerton, Sheffield west to 
the Chicago River) 
(1812-Amitage Ave north to Fullerton, Sheffield east to 
Sedgwick) 
(1813- North Ave north to Armitage, Sedgwick west to 
Sheffield)
(1814-North Ave north to Fullerton, Sedgwick east to 
the lakefront) 
2nd Thursday of every odd month at 7 pm, Old Town 
Triangle Center, 1765 N. North Park Ave.
John Roberts chairs SNA’s Community Safety Commit-
tee.

Firefighters training on Lincoln

Children’s Hospital is assisting the Chi-
cago Fire Department (CFD) by pro-
viding it access to the vacant property 
located at 2300 N. Lincoln to conduct 

training exercises. The ability to train in a facility 
such as the vacant hospital will allow the CFD 
to maintain a level of proficiency necessary to 
keep the community safe. 

Training is taking place on eight days over a 
three-week period from Tuesday, July 1, through 
Friday, July 25. Each day of training will begin at 
1 pm, and end at 4 pm.

The training will not be visible to the public 
with the exception of parked vehicles and those 
entering/exiting the building. During training ex-
ercises, there may be up to six fire trucks present 
on site, and as many as 25 firefighters present. 
Safety will be the main priority for all aspects of 
the training.

If you have questions, call Children’s Com-
munity Relations Manager Ken Labok at (312) 
519-7895.

mailto:Cynthia.Schumann@chicagopolice.org
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Enclosed is my check or charge my credit card for $_____
			         One Year	      						    
Family membership 	       	 $20	      				         		
Business membership		 $20		

Credit Card    __MasterCard  __Visa  __Discover Card	 Expiration Date __/__
Credit Card Number					     Signature
Name:
Address:
Phone:						     E-mail:

Areas of interest (Planning, Garden Walk, Historic Resources, Beautification, Events, etc.):

		

Please mail to: Sheffield Neighborhood Association, 2233 N. Kenmore, Chicago, IL 60614
or fax to: 312-592-7565 if using credit card.

How can I....
Get involved with the Garden Walk? Work on the Sheffield Beautification Project?

Help out with the Spaghetti Dinner? Make my voice heard? Find out what’s going on in MY community?
Join the Sheffield Neighborhood Association!!

SNA Business Members
Please shop locally and support the following SNA 
business members:		
2 point perspective, inc.		  2120 N. Bissell
32nd Ward Alderman Scott Waguespack	 2657 N. Clybourn
43rd Ward Alderman Michele Smith	 2523 N. Halsted
Armitage Racine Currency Exchange	 1166 W. Armitage
AT&T, Illinois			   225 W. Randolph
Paula Arnett of Baird & Warner		 737 N. Michigan
Baker Construction Group		  2222 N. Elston #201
Bauhs Creative Group		  904 W. Webster
Beaumont Bar & Grill		  2020 N. Halsted
Berens Insurance Agency		  835 W. Webster
Blue Moon Brewery			   441 N. Kilbourn
Bridgeview Bank			   1970 N. Halsted
Carol Wolk Interiors			  2000 N. Clifton
Carly Rizor of Christy Webber
Landscapes			   2900 W. Ferdinand
Chicago Beverage Systems		  441 N. Kilbourn
Children’s Hospital of Chicago		 225 E. Chicago
Christy Webber Landscape Farm &
Garden				    2900 W. Ferdinand
Cotelac				    1159 W. Webster
Dee’s Restaurant			   1114 W. Armitage
Dentistry for Children and Families	 1721 N. Halsted
DePaul Library			   2350 N. Kenmore
DePaul University			   1 E. Jackson
Derby Bar & Grill			   1224 W. Webster
Dirk’s Fish and Gourmet Shop		  2070 N. Clybourn
Dr. Lori Portnoy 			   954 W. Armitage
Faith & Whiskey			   1365 W. Fullerton
Family Pet Animal Hospital		  1401 W. Webster
Fifth Third Bank			   145 W. North
Floriole Bakery			   1220 W. Webster
Fortunate Discoveries, Inc.		  1022 W. Webster
General Iron Industries, Inc.		  1909 N. Clifton
Glascott & Associates		  2156 N. Halsted
Golden Nail Builders, Inc.		  2052 N. Seminary
Grand Street Gardens		  2200 W. Grand
Hellman Frame Shop		  2152 N. Bissell
Home Depot, Lincoln Park		  2665 N. Halsted
ICM Properties			   1438 W. Belmont
Jam ‘n Honey			   958 W. Webster
John’s Place			   1200 W. Webster
Kelly’s Pub			   949 W. Webster
Killion				    1006 W. Armitage
Kincade’s				    950 W. Armitage
Kremin & Associates,
a personal injury firm		  2312 N. Janssen
Lakeshore Sport and Fitness		  1320 W. Fullerton
Laudi Vidni			   1007 W. Armitage
Lincoln Park Aesthetics		  908 W. Armitage
Lincoln Park Chamber of Commerce	 1925 N. Clybourn
Little Sisters of the Poor		  2325 N. Lakewood
Lori’s Designer Shoes		  824 W. Armitage
Mario’s Place Barber Shop		  2347 N. Southport
McCaffrey Interests			   875 N. Michigan #1800
McGee’s Tavern & Grille		  950 W. Webster
Milito Car Wash			   1106 W. Fullerton
Milito Mobil			   1106 W. Fullerton
My Corner Playroom			  2121 N. Clybourn
Nancy Krause Floral Design		  1101 W. Webster
Nookies Too, Inc.			   2114 N. Halsted
Oh, Olive				   904 W. Armitage
OSP: Original Smith Printing		
PNC Bank				   1640 W. Fullerton
Rinehart Design Group		  1216 W. Webster
Robinson’s #1 Ribs			   655 W. Armitage
Millie Rosenbloom of Baird & Warner	 2762 N. Lincoln
Roy’s Furniture			   2315 W. 27th
Sai Café, Inc.			   2010 N. Sheffield
Serpe Insurance			   2538 N. Lincoln
Sir Speedy				   1711 N. Clybourn
Spex				    2136 N. Halsted
St. James Lutheran Church & School	 2101 N. Fremont
St. Josaphat Church			   2311 N. Southport
St. Vincent de Paul Center		  2145 N. Halsted
St. Vincent’s Church			   1010 W. Webster
State Restaurant & Café		  935 W. Webster
Stuff				    955 W. Webster
Tarantino’s			   1112 W. Armitage
The Lincoln Park Merchants Association
The Local Option			   1102 W. Webster
The Poison Cup			   1128 W. Armitage
The Salvation Army Thrift Store		 2258 N. Clybourn
Thrivent Financial for Lutherans	 1023 W. Webster
Treasure Island			   2121 N. Clybourn
Vrai Amour			   953 W. Webster
Webster’s Wine Bar			   1480 W. Webster
West End Dental			   1166 W. Armitage
*Armitage Halsted Webster Association of merchants.

Attention, Sheffield neighbors!

D
o you enjoy receiving the Sheffield Neighborhood News? Do you enjoy seeing the planters on corners 
of our commercial streets?  Do you enjoy the neighborhood events?  Do you know that the Sheffield 
Neighborhood Association works with the Aldermen’s offices and city departments to help provide guid-
ance on neighborhood needs?  Do you know that SNA is a volunteer group of residents and businesses 

that work together to improve the conditions of life, work, recreation, health and safety of our neighborhood?  
Would you like to receive e-mail notices about neighborhood issues and events?

Please support SNA by becoming a member!   Just because you receive the Sheffield Neighborhood News does 
not mean you are an SNA member.  Read this issue of SNN to see all that SNA does for you!

For your convenience, you can pay the small fee by check or credit card and renew for a one or three-year period.  
If you are not now a member, we urge you to join.  Membership dues are: Family $20 1-year; Business $20 

1-year.  Please complete the form below and mail it with your check to the Sheffield Neighborhood Association, 
2233 N. Kenmore, Chicago, IL 60614.  If you are a member but have not received your membership window decal 
and would like to display one, please let us know at sheffieldneighborhoodassociation@hotmail.com.  

DePaul University
Neighborhood Parking Program 
DePaul University invites its residential neighbors to participate in the Neighborhood Parking Program, 
which makes evening and weekend parking permits available — free of charge — to eligible residents. 

Eligibility 
Residents must reside within these boundaries: Altgeld on the north; Armitage on the south; Halsted on 
the east; and Wayne on the west. Proof of area residency is required at the time of registration. Permit 
holder must reside at the property address within the boundaries of the program . Participation is limited 
to one permit per household. 
A DePaul parking hang tag is required to park in all DePaul facilities.  A DePaul access card is required 
for entrance to the Clifton garage. A parking permit does not guarantee an available space in the parking 
facilities.  
 
Term of Parking Permit 
September 1, 2014 through August 31, 2015

Available Parking Times 
In student surface lots:
Monday through Friday – 4 pm until 8 am*
Saturday and Sunday – available all day

In the Clifton garage:
Monday through Friday – 4 pm until 8 am*
Saturday and Sunday – available all day

* Subject to change if necessary 

Registration 
Area resident parking permits are available at the DePaul University Parking Services office, 2320 N. 
Kenmore, room 177, Monday through Friday, 8:30 am to 4:30 pm. Applications are available at the 
Parking Services office or on-line at http://cgia.depaul.edu/Community/Neighborhood/Neighborhood.
html. You can type your data on the form, print it, sign it and return it to Parking Services with the proper 
identification. 

Please note: If you already have an access card, please bring it with you when you register or 
include the card number on the application, so that we can program the card to give access for the 
new academic year.  Lost access cards will incur a $15 replacement charge.  

Note: Parking permit applications can be mailed to the Parking Services Office. Mail the completed 
application and a photocopy of two IDs with current address (e.g., driver’s license, state of Illinois ID, 
etc.), or a photocopy of one ID and one proof of residency such as a utility bill with your current address. 

Enforcement 
Proper registration and available parking hours will be enforced.  New registration tags are required by 
Wednesday, September 3, 2014.  Other parking rules and regulations apply. 

For additional information, contact the DePaul University Parking Services office at 773-325-7275. 

Festivals
sponsored by 
SNA affiliates
Taste of Lincoln Avenue

 July 26-27
http://www.

tasteoflincolnchicago.com

mailto:sheffieldneighborhoodassociation@hotmail.com
http://cgia.depaul.edu/Community/Neighborhood/Neighborhood.html
http://cgia.depaul.edu/Community/Neighborhood/Neighborhood.html
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